BRIAN HIGGINS

26TH DISTRICT, NEW YORK

COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS VICE RANKING MEMBER

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HEALTH SUBCOMMITTEE ON TRADE

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

CO-CHAIR, REVITALIZING OLDER CITIES TASK FORCE

CO-CHAIR, CANCER CAUCUS
CO-CHAIR, NORTHERN BORDER CAUCUS

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-3226

March 26, 2020

2459 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–3306 (202) 226–0347 (FAX)

> 726 EXCHANGE STREET SUITE 601 BUFFALO, NY 14210 (716) 852-3501 (716) 852-3929 (FAX)

800 MAIN STREET SUITE 3C NIAGARA FALLS, NY 14301 (716) 282–1274 (716) 282–2479 (FAX) higgins.house.gov

The Honorable Chad Wolf Acting Secretary Department of Homeland Security 3801 Nebraska Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20016

Dear Acting Secretary Wolf,

I am very concerned about recent reporting that indicates your intention to send 1000 military personnel to support Customs and Border Protection operations at the northern border.

The mutual agreement between the United States and Canada restricting non-essential travel to slow the spread of COVID-19 was an unfortunate, but necessary step. Troops being stationed at the border "to increase CBP's capacity to protect public health and prevent the spread of COVID-19" is an unnecessary escalation that negatively impacts our long-standing friendly relationship with our ally.

The militarization of the border with personnel and resources stands in contradiction to our history of coordination and cooperation with our Canadian partners. The Administration's concern with border crossings in between ports of entry should be addressed through diplomatic channels as opposed to unilateral action.

Canada has demonstrated a willingness to work with the United States on securing and protecting the land border. In the mutual agreement, Canada committed to returning asylum-seekers attempting to enter the country outside of official ports of entry. The Administration would be allocating military resources that can be utilized in more productive ways to secure the homeland.

The US-Canada border should remain un-militarized and I strongly urge you to reconsider this proposal.

Sincerely,

Brian Higgins

Member of Congress